
 

 
10 October 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear parents and carers 
 
We are writing to inform you of a minor incident that occurred this afternoon in one of 
our history classrooms. A faulty plug socket caused a small amount of smoke and led to 
the disruption of lessons in the building for a short time, but we want to reassure you 
that all students are safe and handled the situation with calmness and maturity. 
 
Our staff responded promptly to ensure the room was secure and that there was no 
further risk and during this time, some students who were scheduled for a tutor period 
enjoyed an extended lunch break. We’re happy to report that all students returned to 
their lessons safely and without disruption after lunch. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel 
free to get in touch. 
 
Best wishes 
The Carrington Team 
 


